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South Bay Stakeholders Tour Gold Line

On Wednesday, Metro and the South Bay Cities Council of Governments hosted a tour of the Metro Gold Line for city councilmembers and staff representing the Cities along the South Bay Metro Green Line corridor. Participants included representatives from Lawndale, Redondo Beach, Palos Verdes and Rolling Hills Estates and the offices of Chair Knabe, and Directors O’Connor and Ridley-Thomas. Participants, many of them first-time Light Rail Transit riders, were impressed with the operation of the line, compatibility with neighboring uses and how transit-oriented development has spurred economic vitality around the stations. The tour gave participants an opportunity to think creatively about how the South Bay Metro Green Line Extension Light Rail Alternative may fit in and revitalize their communities. This tour sets the stage for the next round of community meetings scheduled on April 6th, 11th and 14th in the cities of Torrance, Redondo Beach, and Lawndale, respectively.

Westside/Central Transit Providers Meeting

Yesterday, Culver CityBus hosted Metro's Westside/Central Transit Providers meeting. Participants included representatives from Santa Monica Big Blue Bus, Culver City Transit and Culver City Public Works staff, UCLA, Los Angeles Department of Transportation, the City of West Hollywood and Metro.

 

Metro gave a presentation on the recently approved June service changes, updated the group on our Expo bus/rail interface plan and briefly discussed the updated Service Council Bylaws, which our Board approved at this month’s board meeting. Santa Monica and Culver City also shared service changes they plan to make once the Expo Line opens. All meeting participants discussed their respective agency’s / city’s recent and upcoming service changes and plans. In addition, Culver City's Public Works department staff spoke about their upcoming Sepulveda Blvd. widening project between Jefferson/Playa and Green Valley Circle.
 

Metro coordinates these meetings on a quarterly basis with the municipal and local operators providing service in each of our Service Council regions. This was the fifth and final meeting we coordinated this quarter. 



	

	








